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Our reference:  P-324829-W8R6 
Contact:  Kathryn Saunders 
Telephone:  (02) 4732 8567 

 
 
17 June 2022 
  
 
Department of Planning and Environment 
Attention: Kathryn Moreira 
 
Email: kathryn.moreira@dpie.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Kathryn, 
 
Modification Application MOD 1 – SSD-22191322 - Oakdale West Estate – 
Stage 5, Building 4E 
 
Thank you for providing Council with the opportunity to comment on the 

proposed modification to State Significant Development (SSD) no. SSD-

22191322.   

 

Council understands that the modification application seeks to alter signage 

locations and external finishes of warehouse 4E and includes the request to 

delete Condition B28, a condition of consent imposed by the Department of 

Planning and Environment which relates to the storage of dangerous goods. 

 

Council raises no concerns with the proposed modification.   

 
Should you require any further information regarding the comments, please 
contact me on (02) 4732 8567.  
 
Regards, 
 
 
Kathryn Saunders 
Principal Planner – East Team 
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